Site Based Meeting

Howevalley Elementary

March 23, 2010  2:30 PM

Members Present:  Lesley Bone, Kathy Cofer, Anita Fisher, Lauren Goodman


Guest:  Felicia Harry

Kathy Cofer presented the PD plan for school year 2010 – 2011.  Lesley Bone made the motion to accept the PD plan.  Anita Fisher seconded.  Motion carried.

Lesley Bone brought up that the playground needed mulch.  The group discussed then and it was mentioned that the Eagle Scouts may be planning to do a community service project on the playground.

The group tabled this until we could get additional information on the Eagle Scout project and talk with Ray Knight.  It was also noted that the playground needs that had been addressed at earlier site based meeting had now been taken care of.  The slide has been removed from the bar and the tree stump is no longer at the end of the slide.  

The group noted that Section 7 requests need to be turned into the Central Office by April 19th.  The group discussed possible requests.  Items mentioned were increase of counselor to full time position based on high number of special education students; staffing an assistant to work with at risk population; and the hiring of a part time art instructor. The group discussed parental concerns that art needs are not addressed at Howevalley.  Several ideas were discussed and we will continue to explore options to meet those needs.   The needs for the building included the leaking roof in some upstairs classrooms and the need for the remaining windows to be replaced.  It was decided that Anita would email the staff to see what they requested as well.  Once we have staff input we will complete the section 7 request form.  

The budgets were presented for February.  Accident reports were also read.

Meeting adjourned at 3:15 PM.

